
WIXOE	VILLAGE	MEETING-8th	OCT0BER	2019.	

	

1)		Apologies	for	absence	were	received	from	Mrs.	Warwick,	Jenny	Starr,	
Pauline	Broad,	Mary	Beard,	Joy	and	Phil	Morrison,	and	Brian	and	Gayle	from	
The	Copses.	

2)	The	Minutes	of	the	last	Meeting	held	on	11th.	April	2010,	were	accepted	as	a	
true	record		-	proposed	by	David	Starr.	

3)	There	were	no	matters	arising.	

4)	Chairman’s	Report.	Some	of	the	potholes	have	been	filled,	but	there	are	
more	to	be	attended	to.	The	overhanging	branches	near	Fordwater	Lane	have	
been	cut	back.	The	road	outside	Kerenwek,	which	is	sinking,	has	been	
inspected	and	marked	by	Highways.	The	Chairman	has	attended	two	meetings	
with	Highways	regarding	road	safety	and	the	HGV	traffic	between	the	Wixoe	
junction	of	the	B1092	and	Long	Melford.	

5)	Secretary’s	Report	–	nothing	to	report.	

6)	Treasurer’s	Report.	The	Treasurer	reported	that	we	had	received	the	
precept	of	£1860	in	May,	and	we	now	have	£2381.	The	Treasurer	has	budgeted	
for	annual	outgoings	of	£650.	Until	March	2020,	and	has	planned	a	precept	
request	for	2020/21	of	£1000.	

7)	Report	from	Cllr.	Mrs.	Mary	Evans,	Suffolk	County	Council.	Please	see	
attached.	

8)	Report	from	District	Councillors	Mrs	Karen	Richardson	and	Mrs.	Marion	
Rushbrook.,	West	Suffolk		District	Council.	The	Councillors	advised	that	£2000	
was	now	available	for	County	projects,	and	that	a	Parking	Review	was	being	
carried	out	in	the	6	major	towns	in	West	Suffolk,	and	that	18	officers	from	the	
District	Council	will	now	be	enforcing	parking	regulations.	The	pollarding	of	the	
willow	tree	on	Church	View	Green	is	now	in	the	hands	of	Suffolk	County	
Council.	



9)	Report	from	Neighbourhood	Watch	Co-ordinator.	Mr.	Jenkins	reported	a	
break-in	at	one	of	the	storage	cabins	of	the	workforce	at	Wixoe	Mill.	A	shed	at	
The	Rectory	was	broken	into	recently.	

10)	Police	Update.	There	is	no	spare	manpower	at	present	for	police	to	attend	
local	meetings.	

11)	Any	Other	Business.	Mrs.	Warwick	had	advised	the	police	of	shooting	one	
night	in	the	woods	adjacent	to	her	property.	She	was	put	through	to	Essex	
Police	who	were	not	interested.	

Mrs.	Heard	had	advised	that	a	30	mph	sign	was	being	obliterated	by	trees.		Mr,	
Gilchrist	said	that	he	would	look	into	this.	

Mrs.	Bright	wished	to	express	the	gratitude	of	the	village	and	herself,	to	Mrs.	
Starr,	who	keeps	the	red	telephone	box/library	so	clean	and	tidy.	

There	being	no	other	business,	the	Meeting	closed	at	7.45p.m.	

	

Following	the	Meeting,	the	Treasurer	advised	that	he	would	submit	a	precept	
of	£1100,	with	the	agreement	of	the	Chairman	and	Secretary.		This	was	agreed	
on	12th.	November,	2019.	

	

	



	

	

	


